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LCAE Minutes
   January 18, 2011 @ LEHC (Northland Mall)

Present:
Nancy McQuillan (LEHC), Gordon Leffley (WSPS), Grant Whatford (LTC), Amanda Burdick (LLSC), Jacqueline Deleevue (YOU), Linda O’Hara (Fanshawe College), Nicole Vergeer (Hutton Hourse), Tamara Kaatari (LLSC), Anne Marie Curtin (LLSC), Maria Forte (LPL), Rebecca Faber (LPL), Irene Wilmot (Literacy London), Patti Miller (Literacy London), Henry Kooy, James Martin (LDCSB) Bill Caess (ATN), Kym Wolfe (LMFRC) Jane Ellyatt (City of London), Jenny Stapleton (Concordia College), Janette Butler (Leads), Allan Bingham (TVDSB), Candace Miller (Fanshawe College), Lisa Rusal, (WIL), Tom Crouch (LEHC).

1. Welcome & Introductions:
Tom Crouch welcomed everyone to our new Northland Mall location.  Many members were given a tour prior to the meeting starting.

Introductions were made as there were many new members present.

2. Speakers:
Prior to introducing the speakers Tom gave a brief background of the topic for today’s discussion:  In August of last year seven agencies were invited (under Employment Ontario – Employment Service [EO-ES]) to provide a full suite of services which included – Resource & Information Centres; Job Search; Job Matching, Placement and Incentives; Job/Training Retention; Other Employment Ontario Programs (such as referrals to education, training, literacy etc.); and what is called CSPC, Client Service Planning and Coordination.  This is the Individual Planning and Coordination that takes place one-on-one with a counselor.  Each agency – WIL Employment Connections, Youth Opportunities Unlimited, London Training Centre, Fanshawe College, Goodwill, Nokee Kwe, and London Employment Help Centre is contracted to deliver all these components; however, each of us has endeavoured to maintain our uniqueness.  Today all providers were invited to describe what their new model is and what is unique about our service.  Unfortunately, Nokee Kwe was going to attend but had a last minute emergency and we did not hear back from Goodwill.  However, we do have five of the seven providers here today.  WIL will go first.

WIL – Lisa Rusal – Lisa explained that there are not a lot of changes at WIL.  
· They have, however, implemented weekly Intake Sessions – one for the general public and one for Immigrant and Newcomer programs.  

· As well, they are in the process of making changes to their GED process – a pre-pre assessment – so individuals are not let down when they write the GED assessment.

· There is no charge for a GED assessment; however the test is about $105.00.

· The Employment Prep. Program is still the same.

· Sales and marketing team can now offer stipends to employers – this is new for WIL under the Job Matching, Placement and Incentives component of EO-ES.

· They have also implemented two new shorter workshops (Interviews/self marketing/etc.) which are one week in length for non professional Newcomers and the general public.

YOU – Jacqueline Deleevue – Jacqueline explained that she has only been on the job for two weeks and will do the best she can.  She was previously working at the Strathroy location.

· She explained that YOU is very much about serving youth (under 29).

· They also provide GED – mostly to OW clients for the City of London.
· They have several different locations (Strathroy and Springback).  They see some adults and Newcomers and these locations.

· They have lots of programs beyond the ES program that is funded by MTCU.

· Jacqueline spoke a fair bit about the Cornerstone (new building) that is under construction at the corner of Richmond and York.
LTC – Grant Whatford – Grant explained that the London Training Centre has undergone dramatic changes from what they were before – which was mainly hospitality and computer training.  They have relocated to 317 Adelaide Street, Unit 110.

· They now provide all the services plus have a Resource Centre.

· They run weekly Information Sessions.

· They are still providing some computer training.

· They are still running hospitality program, although there are some fees associated.  It is a combination of ES and fee for service

· They have fee for service training in WHMIS, Smart Serve, Safe Food Handling, First Aid & CPR Level C, Computer classes in Word, Excel, Access and PowerPoint, and Accounting – theory, Simply Accounting, Quick Books.

· They also charge for Banquet Staffing.

· Grant can be reached at 519-685-4331 x221

Fanshawe – Linda O’Hara – Linda explained that Fanshawe was known for the Job Connect Program and Apprenticeship.  Under that program they served only youth.
· They have now expanded their Resource Centre.
· They do not do Information Sessions.

· They run five ½ day workshops which anyone can attend: Resumes and Cover Letters, Job Search Using the Internet, Networking, Interview Skills and Workplace Essential Skills.  They are co-located with Access Studies at Citi Plaza.  They also have space at the Goodwill Bookstore on Adelaide St. N.

· They still deliver SJS (for youth up to 30), as does YOU.

· They still have wage incentives available for employers (like Job Connect).

· They provide the full suite of services as do all the other service providers.  Main changes for them are that they have expanded their Resource Centre and are now providing workshops.  Workshops run ½ days on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
LEHC – Tom Crouch – Tom explained that we no longer run Job Finding Clubs, something that we were well known for (we ran them for over 22 years), and that had a huge impact on us and our clients.
· However, we’ve underwent some major changes, geographically and with our programs.

· Geographically, expanding at Northland Mall has been a major undertaking.  We have increased our square footage by almost 6,000 sq. ft. and have basically done an amoeba split.

· Everything that we offer is now available at both our downtown location and at the Northland location.  We also have about ½ our staff permanently located at Northland, with an on-site manager, while other managers alternate between the two locations.

· Because the JFC was such a successful model, when redesigning, we chose to keep most of the model and modualized it.   We now have four 4-week long modules: Career Exploration, Winning Interview Techniques, Refining Your Marketing Tools, and Networking for Success.

· We offer a new program (2 days) on Your Rights and Responsibilities in the workplace.

· We continue to offer the “How To Workshops” on Resume Preparation and Job Interviews (2 hour workshops which anyone can attend).

· New for us is that we now have state of the art Computer Labs at both locations and are able to offer several workshops.  We offer one day Basic Work Processing, a one day session on Basic Email and Internet Navigation, and one day workshops on Social Media (LinkedIn, Facebook, Twitter).

· Once a month (3rd Tuesday of the month) we hold a Networking Café for clients.  We often bring in speakers and provide networking opportunities.

· We have vastly expanding our Resource Centre at Northland and continue to provide Resource Centre services at our downtown location.

· At both locations we now have free voice mail service available for clients.

· We also continue to provide Advocacy services and now offer that at both locations.

· We continue to serve primarily adults and the client population we have served in the past.  What is unique for us is the new location, the computer labs and programs, the JFC modules that have been tried and true for so many years and some new and exciting programs like Employment Rights and Responsibilities and Social Media.  We have been running these programs for several months now and they are very popular with the clients.

Throughout the presentation, Tom and others clarified some other changes that were made to the EO – ES program.  The upper limit for Training Supports (to assist clients) is now $500.00 and the upper limit for Training Incentive dollars (for employers) in now $8,000.00.

As well, all agencies are expected to provide CSPC (Client Service Planning & Coordination) – one-to-one counselor to a certain number of clients.  This number has been negotiated with MTCU.

Workshops that are less than 2 days in length are considered to be “Unassisted” and clients are free to drop into any workshop at any organization.  “Assisted” workshops are two day or longer and clients must be referred from within the organization and registered with that organization.  A client can only be registered with one organization at a time as they are entered into the MTCU database (called CaMS).  
3. Agency Updates:
Gord Leffley – Workplace Safety & Prevention Services – Gord provided an overview of upcoming programs and legislation and recommended checking out the website for more information.

Tamara Kaattari - LLSC – Tamara & Tom mentioned that the Workplace Literacy conference (to be held Feb. 4th) deadline is Friday.  Tamara said there are only five spots left.

Tom Crouch – LEHC – Tom mentioned that there are two Job Fairs coming up.  One is on January 20th and will display all services available in London to participants.  The second one is on February 16th, again for participants; however, the focus will be on employers who are hiring.  Both events are being held at the Western Fair.

Anne Marie Curtin – LLSC – Mentioned the seven Literacy Workbooks.  Check www.llsc.on.ca.       
LONDON COUNCIL FOR ADULT EDUCATION


Galleria Postal Outlet • P.O. Box 23174, 355 Wellington St. • London, ON • N6A 5N9 


Serving Adult Learners since 1945








